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PILOTS, VARIANCES AND PROMOTIONAL PRACTICES 

F. VOLUNTARY ELECTRONIC BILL RENDERING AND PAYMENT PROGRAM 
 
 
AVAILABILITY 

This program will be made available on a voluntary basis to customers who are billed 
under Service Classifications No. 1(M) or No. 2(M) with postcard billing (i.e., not 
required to have demand metering) provided customer has access to a personal 
computer and the Internet. 

 
* GENERAL DESCRIPTION 

Paperless Billing is a free and voluntary electronic bill rendering program.  The 
Company's customers who choose affirmative election ("program participants") agree 
that the Company will deliver a digital copy of their bill to the program 
participant instead of mailing or hand-delivering the bill.  As part of the program, 
program participants will receive a monthly email with a link to view and pay their 
bill.  Digital accessibility to the bill is available on the company's website at 
Ameren.com.  To view a digital copy of their bill, any Company customer, including 
program participants, can create and log in to their secure online account at 
Ameren.com where they can view and/or print copies of their bills.  Program 
participants may also choose to receive Paperless Billing text alerts on their 
mobile phone.  Text alerts contain summary information about their monthly bill, 
including a link to view their bill on Ameren.com.  In addition, bill information, 
including PDF links of current and prior bills, is available to any Company 
customer, including program participants, who downloads and uses the Ameren Mobile 
app. There is no fee for making payments online or via the Ameren Mobile App. 
Company customers, including program participants, can choose to receive their 
paperless bill at their bank's website if the bank uses Fiserv/CheckFree as their 
backend processor.  In addition, program participants may pay their bill via any of 
the available payment options currently offered by the Company to any of its 
customers. Standard billing and payment terms and conditions apply to program 
participants. 

 
CUSTOMER COST 

Neither the Company nor the vendor will require the customer to pay any fee for 
participation in this program. 
 
TERM 

Customers may terminate participation in this program at any time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Indicates Change. 
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